Dean Bunting.

Dear Dean Bunting:

The members of the Department both as a group and as individuals wish to offer whatever services they may be able to render in the College's efforts to help the Hungarian refugees at Camp Kilmer.

We understand that many of those are students who may, therefore, have some knowledge of French which may be helpful in teaching them English. There are probably also other needs beside linguistic, literary, or civilization, ones which our specialties might be of a special value in these efforts.

Insufficiently informed of the particularly urgent needs which the Hungarian refugees in our neighborhood surely have, we want you to know that we are willing and anxious to help also in any individual way we may be able to assist the College's effort. Most of us have cars, have books and are willing to work out time-schedules, (can cook and sew, etc.) to be of any assistance possible. Please do call on us whose signatures follow.

Sincerely yours,

(Signed)

(Mrs.) Marguerite L. Richards, Chairman Department of Romance Languages

Signed:
Jean Collignon
Jacques Fentanet
Leonardo Santamarina
Marina Romero
M. S. Escamilla
M. Salas
Gilberte Faure